Anglican Entity Feedback on Motion 4, 2020.

General Synod Standing Committeee, meeting on 17 June 2021, resolved:
Moved by Ven Mere Wallace / seconded by Mr John Whitehead that GSSC approve Motion 4 with the amendment adding 
“Notes that this church has been slow to address inequity and injustice within its own structures’’.  Agreed.

Motion # 4
Motion 11 Mission Aligned Investment SWG Report
Mover:	Ven M Wallace			Seconder: Mr J Whitehead
[bookmark: _Hlk35268959]That this General Synod / Te Hīnota Whānui 2020:

Adopts the ‘He Waka eke noa Motion 11 report on Fruitful Stewardship through Mission Aligned Investment’ and:
· Requests the officers, directors, trustees and fiduciaries of all financial, property and real asset owning and administering entities and trusts (collectively ‘financial entities and trusts’) of this church to study this report and examine their current and prospective investments, impact and asset management policies in the light of this report and the five-fold mission statement of the Constitution of this church; 
· Requests all financial entities and trusts develop longer term asset allocation and utilisation strategies in the light of this report and the five-fold mission statement of the Constitution of this church;
· Requests all financial entities and trusts of this church to consider what changes are needed in any constitutions, trust deeds or other founding documents or investment policies, to empower them to make such investments and to make such amendments as are needed to permit such investments;
· Requests all financial entities and trusts of this church to begin to re-align their investments and assets towards fruitful mission and financial stewardship; and
· Requests that each Diocese, Hui Amorangi and episcopal area of the church reports progress (what has been done, why (as expressed in target social or environmental impacts) where and by whom) back to their own ministry units in open, transparent and timely ways and to the General Synod Te Hīnota Whānui 2022 pertaining to fruitful stewardship in action. 

Feedback:
The final clause of Motion 4 ‘’Requests that each Diocese, Hui Amorangi and episcopal area of the church reports progress … to the General Synod Te Hīnota Whānui 2022 pertaining to fruitful stewardship in action.”
The following reports were submitted:

Diocese of Dunedin:
At our Synod taking place from 16-17 September 2022 we will be discussing a motion that will enable us to shape our response to property considerations more effectively (see appendix 1). We have continued to include consideration of Mission Aligned Investment into this discussion, and our Social Justice Committee is assisting to identify particular properties that could be suitable for different use e.g., social housing. Two of our parishes have already made inroads into using their property assets differently, including partnerships with Habitat for Humanity for housing (people with disabilities) and the Salvation Army (transitional housing). Mission Aligned Investment is also a standing agenda item for the Dunedin Diocesan Trust Board, who (along with Diocesan Council) have received and considered the report “He waka eke noa – A waka we are all in together”. 

Diocese of Nelson:
The Diocese of Nelson Standing Committee and Trust Board have begun discussions on impact investing and how this might affect current policies and procedures.  A potential social housing project is being actively discussed.


